June 21, 2023 
Executive Board Meeting Minutes

The meeting was called to order at 7:45pm by President Michael Chipman.
Present were: President Michael Chipman, VP Jerry Brittain, Treasurer Candace Hanes, Secretary Carla Jorgens, Trustees Ryan Jamison, Charlie Boeck, Melissa Hale, Matthew Kadavy, Jay Wilson, Doreen Reynolds, Josh Osienger, Tim Elario and Chaplain Josh Urbauer.

April meeting minutes were read by Carla Jorgens.
Treasurers report was read by Candace Hanes.
Correspondence was reported on by Michael Chipman.  YRTC-L Trustee Nicholas Isaacson resigned due to personal reasons, but will continue as a member and will assist in recruiting new members.
Membership was reported on by Carla Jorgens.
Committees were reported on by Jerry Brittain and were as follows:
Membership: NDCS is doing great and DHHS is doing good as well.
Bargaining: Is currently closed but send emails to Jerry for suggestions for next bargaining cycle.
Legislative: Is currently shut down.  Vest bill passed, other bills died due to the filibustering.
By-Laws: Are currently on stand-by.
Fundraising: Is currently on stand-by.
Safety: Major concerns regarding the new building at RTC and the lack of experienced staff.  The protective vests would have prevented may of the injuries in the assault of 5 staff at RTC.  

Old Business: Reminder for all delegates going to the National Convention in August to make sure they have their current Membership Cards or they will not be allowed credentials to vote.

New Business: Mike explained that we will need to vote on earmarking 3.5% of collected dues to a PAC fund.  There will be forms for members whom wish to opt out of the PAC fund contributions.  Mike motioned to establish the 3.5% PAC fund with opt out option.  Carla Jorgens 2nd the motion.  Vote was 12 -0 in favor of establishing the fund.  Motion carried.

The Douglas County Mental Health facility workers reached out to us for representation due to their current union ULA not wanting to continue to bargain for and represent them.  They are very similar to MHSS that we currently represent and bargain for at the State level.  They will likely be expanding their facility, therefore their workforce would also expand, which would mean more members.  There are currently 20 members at this time but that could increase greatly in the next few years and these people need and deserve better representation.  Their current union is willing to give them up without any litigation so no funding will be needed to add these members to FOP 88.  Jerry motioned to expand FOP 88 to the Douglas County Mental Health workers.  Mike 2nd the motion.  The vote was 12-0 in favor.  Motion carried.
Mike motioned to adjourn the meeting at 8:15. 2nd by Candace Hanes. Meeting was adjourned.
